

Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Lawrence M. Wigen 4745 N. 53rd St. Milwaukee, Wl 53218

Cc:

Atty. Lafayette L. Crump Crump Law Firm LLC 6114 W. Capitol Dr., Ste. 200 Milwaukee, WI 53216

Dear Mr. Wigen and Atty. Crump:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the Class "B" Tavern and Public Entertainment Premises licenses for the premises located at 5219 W. Hampton Ave. ("Larry's Fiesta") be renewed with a sixty (60) day suspension based on the police report, police testimony, neighborhood testimony, and licensee testimony.

On March 28, 2013, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law, and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Public Entertainment Premises licenses in which the Committee recommended that the licenses be renewed with a sixty (60) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, April 9, 2013, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of the right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and your written objections, the Common Council adopted to not renew the Class "B" Tavern and Public Entertainment Premises licenses based on the police report, police testimony, neighborhood testimony, and licensee testimony notwithstanding the recommendation of the Licenses Committee

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully.

JAMES R. OWCZARS

Ony Ch

5219 W. Hampton Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53218





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Hussein P. Govani, Agt. Homestyle Restaurant Group, LLC 721 S. Cesar E. Chavez Dr. Milwaukee, WI 53204

Atty. Michael L. Chernin Michael L. Chernin Law Office 735 N. Water St., Ste. 735 Milwaukee, WI 53202 Atty. Dean A. Strang Hurley, Burish & Stanton SC 33 E. Main St., Ste. 400 Madison, WI 53701

Dear Mr. Govani, Atty. Chernin, and Atty. Strang:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council to deny the applications adding Patrons Dancing, DJ, and 1 Amusement Machine as types of entertainment to the Public Entertainment Premises license of "Homestyle Restaurant Group, LLC" for the premises located at 721 S. Cesar E. Chavez Dr. ("Club International"). The Committee made this recommendation based on the police report and neighborhood testimony.

On Tuesday, April 9, 2013, the Licenses Committee voted to reconsider and return to committee the application for Patrons Dancing as a type of entertainment to the Public Entertainment Premises license of "Homestyle Restaurant Group, LLC" for the premises located at 721 S. Cesar E. Chavez Dr. ("Club International").

On Tuesday, April 9, 2013, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the applications. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the applications adding DJ and 1 Amusement Machine as types of entertainment to the Public Entertainment Premises license based on the police report and neighborhood testimony. The Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to return to committee the application for Patrons Dancing as a type of entertainment to the Public Entertainment Premises license.

You will be notified when the application for Patrons Dancing is rescheduled before the Licenses Committee. If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

JAMES R. OWCZARSI

City Clerk

Cc: 4069 N. 67th St., Milwaukee, WI 53216





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Seth H. House 3369 N. Newhall St. Milwaukee, WI 53211

Dear Mr. House:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council to deny your application for a Class "D" Operator's license. The Committee made this recommendation based on your second nonappearance despite being timely noticed of the meeting.

On Tuesday, April 9, 2013, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Class "D" Operator's license based on your second nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

JAMES R. OWCZARSK





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Wesley C. Jackson, Agt. WEMC Unlimited LLC 2615 N. Palmer St. Milwaukee, WI 53212

Dear Mr. Jackson:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council to deny your application for a Food Dealer Retail license for the premises located at 6046 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. ("Last Chance"). The Committee made this recommendation based on over-concentration of food establishments in the area.

On Tuesday, April 9, 2013, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Food Dealer Retail license based on overconcentration of food establishments in the area.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Samuel Martinez, Agt.
St. Rafael the Archangel Congregation
2059 S. 33rd St.
Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Martinez:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "B" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's license for "St. Rafael the Archangel Congregation" for the premises located at 2059 S. 33rd St. not be renewed based on your nonappearance despite being timely noticed of the hearing.

On March 28, 2013, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law, and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "B" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's license in which the Committee recommended that the license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, April 9, 2013, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of the right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "B" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's license based on your nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Paul D. Parker 3013-B S. 13th St. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Parker:

Cc:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council to deny your application for a Food Dealer Retail license for the premises located at 2316 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. ("Fondy Value Mart"). The Committee made this recommendation based on over-concentration of food establishments in the area.

On Tuesday, April 9, 2013, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Food Dealer Retail license based on overconcentration of food establishments in the area.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

City Cler

2316 W. Fond Du Lac Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53206





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Ziad A. Snobar 905 S. Cesar E. Chavez Dr. Milwaukee, WI 53204

Dear Mr. Snobar:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Secondhand Dealer's license for the premises located at 905 S. Cesar E. Chavez Dr. ("Ruelles Furniture") not be renewed based on your second nonappearance despite being timely noticed of the hearing.

On March 28, 2013, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law, and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Secondhand Dealer's license in which the Committee recommended that the license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, April 9, 2013, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of the right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Secondhand Dealer's license based on your second nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Ziad A. Snobar 905 S. Cesar E. Chavez Dr. Milwaukee, WI 53204

Dear Mr. Snobar:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Precious Metal and Gem Dealer's license for the premises located at 905 S. Cesar E. Chavez Dr. ("Alote of Cash for Gold") not be renewed based on your second nonappearance despite being timely noticed of the hearing.

On March 28, 2013, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law, and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Precious Metal and Gem Dealer's license in which the Committee recommended that the license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, April 9, 2013, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of the right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Precious Metal and Gem Dealer's license based on your second nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

JAMES R. OWCZARSK

Zity Clerk





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

April 9, 2013

Bessie L. Williams 4040 N. 15th St. Milwaukee, WI 53209

Dear Ms. Williams:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, March 26, 2013, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Operator's license not be renewed based on your third nonappearance despite being timely noticed of the hearing.

On March 28 2013, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Operator's license in which the Committee recommended that the license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, April 9, 2013, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of the right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "D" Operator's license based on your third nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

JAMES R. OWCZARSK

Cc: P.O. Box 18385, Milwaukee, WI 53218

